

## Archives and Historical Library

International Center – The Wesleyan Church

8050 Castleway Drive • P.O. Box 50434 • Indianapolis, Indiana 46250-0434 • (317) 842-0444

July 3, 1990

Mr. Howard A. Snyder United Theological Seminary 1810 Harvard Blvd. Dayton, OH 45406

Dear Mr. Snyder:

As the Director of Archives and Historical Library for The Wesleyan Church, I received your letter of May 1990 in regards to membership dues in Wesleyan Theological Society and the *WTS Journal*. I have only recently taken charge of the Archives for The Wesleyan Church.

I can find no record of the Archives paying membership dues to The Wesleyan Theological Society in the past. However, it does appear that we have a standing order for the WTS Journal.

Any clarification you can give me on this matter from your records would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Craig/A. Dunn

Director of Archives

CAD:lc